BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 11 February 2013

	


	Present

Also in attendance


	Cllr Mrs Spear in the Chair, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Blackmore, Spear, Lucas, Mrs Chugg, Gilbert, Anderson and Bonds.

Miss Tracey Weaver, Parish Clerk.



	263/2012/13
	Apologies
	Received from Cllr Mrs Chesters, Mrs Smith and Mrs Woodford.



	264/2012/13
	Questions from the Public
	None received.



	265/2012/13
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council


	The Chairman informed members that she had received a letter of resignation from Cllr Cornick, as he would be moving away from the area.  The Chairman will write to Cllr Cornick to thank him for his service on the Council and wish him and his wife all the best for the future. 

The Chairman reminded members that the office would be closed on Tuesday 12th February 2013 for a staff training day.

The Chairman proposed and it was unanimously agreed to move items 13 and 14 to the end of the agenda, as they would be discussed in Part II ‘exclusion of press and public’.



	266/2012/13
	Declarations of Interest


	Councillor Mrs Chugg declared a Pecuniary interest in Minute number 272/2012/13 (55157), as she is a member of the Summerset Fire and Rescue Service Authority.

Councillor Lucas declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute number 277/2012/13, 279/2012/13 and 280/2012/13, as he is a member of Rotary Braunton Caen.

Councillor Mrs Shapland declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute number 282/2012/13, as she is an employee of St. Brannock’s Church.

Councillor Gilbert declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute number 271/2012/13, as he owns a boat moored at Vellator Quay.

Councillor Mrs Shapland declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute number 273/2012/13, as she is a governor at Southmead School.



	267/2012/13
	Request for Dispensation
	None received.

	268/2012/13
	Minutes


	a) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Council meeting held on 14 January 2013 be approved and signed as a correct record.

b) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Additional Council meeting held on 28 January 2013 be approved and signed as a correct record.

c) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Property Committee meeting held on 22 January 2013 be ratified and adopted by Council.

 (N/C)



	269/2012/13


	Police Representation


	Sergeant David Williams reported the crime statistics for the past month, which included 1 incident of criminal damage, 2 communication offences and 1 theft.

Cllr Spear informed Sgt. Williams that the letterbox at the police station had been blocked up and requested if he could look into the matter.



	270/2012/13
	Finance
	The cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £2,681.57.

 (N/C)



	271/2012/13
	Action Sheet
	RESOLVED:  That the action plan be noted.

(N/C)



	272/2012/13
	Planning
	The Chairman requested the Vice-Chairman of Planning, Councillor Bonds, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet.



	273/2012/13


	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Cllr Mrs Chugg reported that the County Council were investigating the ownership of Butts path following damage caused to the pathway during the December flooding.  The County are in discussions with the Environment Agency and the local residents regarding the matter. 

Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a non-Pecuniary interest.

Cllr Mrs Chugg updated members regarding the future extension at Southmead Primary school.  The school currently has a capacity to educate 270 pupils but this will be increased to 420 pupils following the proposed extension.  There are concerns regarding parking and increased traffic, but the extension will be done gradually and the school is currently producing a Travel Plan.



	274/2012/13
	Report from North Devon Councillors
	Cllr Spear reported that the North Devon Council Portfolio holder for Waste and Recycling is currently carrying out a review of public toilets in North Devon to ascertain whether they are under capacity.

There were no further reports from North Devon Councillors.



	275/2012/13


	Issues Arising from recent in Braunton
	a) RESOLVED: That the notes from the meeting held on Thursday 24 January 2013 be noted.

(N/C)

b) Caen Street Car Park Barriers

Following the recent flooding members considered a request from local businesses to remove the height restriction barriers, as during the recent floods the height barriers prevented emergency services from being able to access parts of the village which had been cut off by flood water.  It was also noted that this would help encourage local trade especially during the tourist season, as people travel to the area with bicycles and storage boxes attached to their vehicle roof. 

RESOLVED:  That

i. the Council removes with immediate effect both barriers at Caen Street for a trail period until the end of October, but that it be brought back to Council earlier if there are any concerns raised regarding misuse of the car park.

ii. a sign be placed at both the Caen Street and South Street entrance to instruct that vehicles must be wholly within the parking bays and under the 3,500Kg weight restriction
iii. a sign be placed at the South Street entrance to instruct that vehicles that exceed 2.4 metres in height can gain access via the Caen Street entrance.

(8.1)

c) The Chairman reminded members that the Public Consultation event to consider flood prevention, the Air Quality Action Plan and the Joint North Devon and Torridge Local Plan would be held on Saturday 2 March 2013 from 10am – 1pm in the Parish Hall.

d) The Clerk reported that the Parish Council were responsible for the disposal of sandbags on their property.  The Environment Agency had confirmed that the bags would be contaminated but the sand could be retained if the Council had suitable storage for it.  

RESOLVED:  That the Parish Council be instructed to investigate the matter and dispose of the sandbags by whichever means necessary.

(N/C)



	276/2012/13
	Training
	RESOLVED: That Cllr Mrs Woodford attends the Gypsies and Travellers National Awareness Training Programme being held on 25 February 2013 in Exeter, at a cost of £10 per delegate.

(N/C)

	277/2012/13


	Braunton Annual Village Fair 2013


	RESOLVED:  That the Council places a page advert in the Annual Village Fair Programme for 2013, at a cost of £110.

(N/C)

Members considered a request from the Rotary Club of Braunton and Braunton Caen for the Council to carry out the ‘Best Dressed Shop Window Competition’ and ‘Prince and Princess Competition’ for the 2013 Village Fair.  It was noted that these competitions were held last year due to the Jubilee celebrations, but in the wake of the recent flooding and work pressures on the office it was

RESOLVED: That the Council would not be in a position to host these competitions this year.

(N/C)



	278/2012/13
	Purchase of Ride Lawn Mower
	The Clerk reported that a demonstration had been received from Kubota and John Deere.  The Kubota model was a more reasonable price and the dealership had agreed to provide a discount of £5,453 if the Council chose them to replace the flood damaged equipment.

RESOLVED:  That the Council purchases the Kubota F2880HST 28HP, subject to the insurance company approving purchase of replacement flood damaged equipment.

(N/C)



	279/2012/13
	Snow Warden Scheme, Braunton
	The Council considered an email received from Mr Farrelly the Snow Warden.  Mr Farrelly had requested that a Councillor becomes responsible for activating and overseeing the Snow Plan for Braunton.

RESOLVED:  That Cllr Lucas becomes the Councils Snow Warden responsible for activating and overseeing the local Snow Plan.

(N/C)

	280/2012/13
	Braunton Caen Rotary and Caen Primary School Litter pick of the Beacon
	RESOLVED:  That Braunton Caen Rotary and Caen Primary School be granted permission to use the Beacon on 1st, 8th, 15th and 22nd March to carry out activities such as litter picking, map reading skills and route planning.

(N/C)

	281/2012/13
	Request for Work Experience Placement
	RESOLVED:  That the Councils agrees to provide a work experience placement to a student from Torrington Comprehensive school from 15th – 19 April 2013.

(N/C)

Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a non-Pecuniary interest.



	282/2012/13
	Hire of Recreational Ground
	RESOLVED:  That the Council approves a request from St. Brannocks Parish Church to hire the Recreational Ground on Wednesday 26 June 2013 for their annual Songs of Praise.

(N/C)



	283/2012/13
	Items to Note
	Items (a) – (j) were noted.



	IN COMMITTEE

It was RESOLVED that, in view of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, the following matters be taken in the absence of press and public (Public (Admissions to Meetings) Act 1960) as the items contain exempt information as defined by the Local Government Act 1972 Sch. 12a Pt (3).



	284/2012/13
	Acquisition of Land at Saunton Road, Braunton
	Members considered the acquisition of 11 acres of land at Saunton Road to be used for the purpose of community benefit.  

RESOLVED: That the Council agrees in principle to purchase the 11 acres of land at Saunton, subject to available funds from either its own funds or external funding and successful negotiations with the land agent.

(N/C)



	285/2012/13
	Improvements and Refurbishment of Public Toilets and Changing Rooms on the Recreational Ground
	Members considered quotations received from local architects for the refurbishment and extension of the changing rooms and toilets at the Recreational Ground in Braunton.

RESOLVED:   That due to other projects happening within the Council at present this project be delivered in two phases. Phase one – refurbishment of changing rooms and toilets, phase two – extension to build a community room.

(N/C)




The meeting closed at 9.12 p.m.

...................................................The Chairman
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